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HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
City of Long Beach 
California 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Authorize the City Manager to execute an agreement and any subsequent 
amendments with the Long Beach Public Transportation Company for the City of 
Long Beach to provide law enforcement services for a period of two years for an 
estimated annual reimbursement of $802,000. (Citywide) 

DISCUSSION 

The Long Beach Public Transportation Company (Long Beach Transit) has contracted with 
the City of Long Beach for police service since December 1993, with the latest agreement 
expiring this past September 30, 2005. Long Beach Transit has requested continuation of 
the police services and has agreed to abide by the terms of the expired contract until a 
new contract is approved. The new contract will provide a dedicated unit of six sworn 
officers and one-half sergeant on straight time to patrol the Long Beach Transit System 
during the hours of system operation. The officer's deployment will ensure that the 
coverage of system operation will be provided by two officers per shift. 

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Richard Anthony on July 27, 2006 and 
Budget Management Officer David Wodynski on July 28,2006. ' 

TI MI N G CONS ID E RAT IONS 

City Council action on this matter is requested on August 8, 2006, to expedite the two-year 
agreement. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

The annual reimbursement from the Long Beach Transportation Company will be 
approximately $802,000. The two-year contract will total approximately $1,604,000. The 
agreement allows for periodic cost increases to be charged to Long Beach Transit due to 
negotiated salary increases and increased equipment costs. There is no net cost to the 
General Fund (GP) as a result of this agreement. 

SUGGESTED ACTION 

Approve recommendation. 

ANTHONY W. BATTS 
CHIEF OF POLICE 

Approved: 

AW B : MFB/co pstaff 
LB Transit (8-8-06) 

GERALD R. MILLER . f CITY MANAGER 


